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6 June 2007

Dear Colleague

Financial Outturn for 2006/07

As work on the 2006/07 year end is complete and the Auditors are working on the final accounts, I wanted to write to you and let you know the reported position for last year.

At the start of 2006/07 the Hertfordshire PCTs started with a debt of £84 million, the SHA agreed that this overspend should be reduced to £34 million by the end of 2006/07.  By November 2006 it appeared likely the overspend would be in excess of £74 million.  By limiting expenditure at the end of the year this overspend has reduced significantly to £50 million.  This means that £34 million of debt has been cleared.  For 2007/08 we have agreed a balanced budget that will clear the remaining £50 million debt.  The 2007/08 budget does not rely on heroic savings and has built in realistic growth in activity to allow us to meet the 18 week waiting time target, but it will rely on the system keeping control of acute activity in particular.

The work to improve the position in 2006/07 did mean that our Provider Services had many vacancies on hold and bank and agency expenditure was frozen as was all non essential non pay expenditure.  This has created a difficult situation in some areas directly related to staff supporting General Practice, but also in other services including Children’s Speech and Language Therapy and Community Dentistry.  We have re-established the 2006/07 budget baseline and are working hard on filling essential vacancies.  Discussions are underway with PBC Groups and practices to agree how to make the best use of available resources.  Once again, it is essential that we keep expenditure under control in these areas throughout 2007/08, so that we do not need to take actions in the last months of the year to curtail expenditure.

I would like to extend my thanks to everyone for the efforts that were made to reduce non-essential expenditure last year.  I know it was difficult and many staff were working under 



intense pressure.  I do hope that we can continue to work together in this year so that we have the Hertfordshire health system back on a stable financial footing with uncommitted growth funding to invest.

Please pass on my thanks to your colleagues in General Practice.

The next big challenge for the NHS in Hertfordshire is the public consultation on the future configuration of acute hospital services, and a model of care which shifts the emphasis to primary and intermediate care.  We hope that we will be given the go ahead by the East of England Strategic Health Authority to launch public consultation in the near future.  This is again an area where we wish to work closely with General Practice and hope that you will engage positively with the consultation process.  If we can get the strategic direction for Hertfordshire agreed, this will considerably strengthen the ability of Practice Based Commissioning to shape local services.

Yours sincerely
Anne Walker

Chief Executive

(sent via email)
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